
Established 1903 Over 100 Years of Community Service in New Hampshire 

January 2010 Volume 10-01 

Coming Events 

2010 Membership Renewals Due by 31 December 2009 

ALL memberships must be renewed 
before the end of the calendar year in 
order to avoid a $50 initiation fee if 
renewing after that. 

2010 Membership Renewal Forms can 
be found in this newsletter, in the main 
hall, in the downstairs hall, and by the 
indoor range sign in book.  

Please complete the renewal form and 
sign it. Be sure to fill out the entire form 
legibly, as this is used to update phone, 
address, and email data. If requesting 
the newsletter via email, please make 
sure to print the email address clearly.  

For a Family Membership, 
please complete and sign 
a separate form for each 
partner. 

 

Life, Honorary, and Permanent 
members must also fill out renewal 
forms each year to renew their 
memberships and ensure that their 
correct information is on file. 

Military Members must apply each year 
for a discounted Military Membership. 
A copy of your military ID, including 
expiration date is required. 

Failure to completely fill out and sign 
forms may cause a delay in issuing 2010 
membership cards. 

Dues are the same as last year: 
$125.00 for a Regular Membership and 
$187.50 for a Family Membership 
(married couples). 

It’s each person’s  responsibility to take 
care of their own membership. CPF&G 
does not send out bills for renewals. 

We’re urging everyone who can, to get 
the Newsletter via email. It saves the 
club quite a bit of money and it gets the 
newsletter to you a lot sooner. 

   — Sharon Theobald 

Ice Fishing Derby 
Sunday, 24 January 

7:00 - 15:00 
(Ice and weather permitting) 

Indoor Work Parties 
Every Monday starting in January 

18:00 - 20:00 

22 Pistol League 
Every Wednesday — 17:30 - 20:00 

22 Steel Plate Shoot 
Sunday, 10 January — 12:00 - 16:30 

Trap Shooting 
Every Saturday — 13:00 - 15:00 
Every Sunday — 10:00 - 12:00 

Winter Trap League 
Every Sunday, starting 3 January — 12:00 - 15:00 

Archery League Meeting 
Tuesday, 5 January — 19:00 

Indoor Pin Shoots 
Thursday, 14 January 
Thursday, 28 January 

18:30 - 22:00 

Chowderfest 
Saturday, 16 January 

17:00 - 18:30 

Granite State Bowhunters 

Tournament 
All Day Sunday, 7 February 

General Club Meeting 
Thursday, 21 January — 19:00 

All CPF&G Club Members are invited 
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Stay in Touch withStay in Touch withStay in Touch withStay in Touch with    
Your EmployeesYour EmployeesYour EmployeesYour Employees 

(that’s right, they work for YOU) 

http://www.congress.org/ 

This webpage has links to the 
White House, the US Senate,  the 
US House of Representatives, 
and all of your state government 
representatives. 

Let them know how you feel. 

RangeRangeRangeRange    
ClosuresClosuresClosuresClosures 

(Club sanctioned, regularly 
scheduled programs excepted.) 

OUTDOOR RANGE 

Every Sunday.............. 10:00 - 12:00 
Trap and Membership Tours 

Friday, 25 Dec....................... All Day 
Christmas 

Sunday, 10 Jan ........... 10:00 - 17:00 
22 Plate Shoot 

TRAP RANGE 

Friday, 25 Dec....................... All Day 
Christmas 

Every Sunday.............. 12:00 - 15:00 
Winter Trap League (starting in Jan) 

INDOOR RANGE 

Every Monday ............. 18:00 - 20:00 
Work Party (starting in Jan) 

Every Tuesday ............ 18:30 - 22:30 
Archery League (starting in Jan) 

Every Wednesday....... 17:00 - 20:30 
Pistol League (thru Jan) 

Thursday, 14 Jan ........ 18:00 - 22:30 
Pin Shoot 

Saturday, 16 Jan......... 16:30 - 19:00 
Chowder Fest 

Thursday, 21 Jan ........ 18:30 - 21:00 
General Meeting 

Friday, 22 Jan ............. 17:30 - 21:30 
JOAD Hall Rental 

Saturday, 23 Jan......... 13:00 - 16:00 
NRA Instructor Certification 

Thursday, 28 Jan ........ 18:00 - 22:30 
Pin Shoot 

New Members 

Fifteen new members were voted into 
the Club in December. 

We're delighted that you've joined us. 
We're looking forward to getting to 
know you on the ranges and at our 
social events. 

Our new members are: 
Harry Glover Mark Groves 

Barry Hamilton Michael Jacobs 

Larry Legault Richard Lynos 3rd 

Daniel Murray John Orr 

Jay Robicheau Keagan Spencer 

Carol Szot Paul Szot 

Brian Verschoor Richard "Shaun" Welches 

Gregory Williams 

21 December 21 December -- 17:47 17:47  

The Country Pond Fish & Game Club 
2010 Winter Handicap Tournament 
will be held starting on Sunday, 3 
January 2010, at noon, after regular 
Trap Shooting. The tournament will 
last for ten weeks, unless weather 
causes a postponement of one or more 
weeks. There will be no session on 7 
February, as all Club ranges are closed 
to accommodate a Granite State 
Bowhunters Tournament. The Banquet 
& Fun Shoot will be on 21 March. 

Each participant will shoot 50 targets 
each week from the following yardages.  

 3 Jan - 20 yards 10 Jan - 21 yards 

 17 Jan - 22 yards 24 Jan - 23 yards 

 31 Jan - 24 yards 14 Feb - 25 yards 

 21 Feb - 26 yards 28 Feb - 26 yards 

 7 Mar - 27 yards 14 Mar - 27 yards 

If any week is missed by a shooter, the 
50 birds may be made up the following 
week at the longer yardage. 

The cost to participate will be $15.00 
per week, with $6.00 going to the Club 
for targets and $4.00 toward prizes and 
the awards banquet. The remaining 
$5.00 will go for weekly prizes for blind 
draw partners, paying two places, 
divided 60% for first place and 40% for 
second place. 

Questions? 
Call or write Ron Sevigny 

603-474-1168 or ron7e@comcast.net 

Winter Trap 

Tournament 

Contestants WantedContestants WantedContestants WantedContestants Wanted    

The Club will host its annual Chili 
Cookoff on 20 February 2010, from 
17:00 to 18:30. 

We need people who want to enter 
their personal chili in the contest.  

Contact 
Sharon Theobald 
978-374-8061 

ShootinLady655@aol.com 

This event is a fundraiser for the Club, so there 
won’t be any prizes for the winner except 
"Bragging Rights" for the top chef! 

This Newsletter is distributed monthly to  

all members of Country Pond Fish & Game 

Club, Inc., 82 Pond St, Newton, NH 03858. 

Editor: Piney Woods 

Comments, questions, and suggestions 

should be submitted to: 

piney@pineywoodsplace.com 
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Club Contacts 
 Hall and Indoor Range Answering Machine 
 603-382-0062 603-382-5681 

President: John Carr 
603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com  

Vice President:: Sharon Theobald 
978-374-8061 Shootinlady655@aol.com 

Secretary: John Cull 
603-329-5136 jhculljr@msn.com 

Treasurer: Andrew Deardorff 
603-382-3434 a-deardorff@comcast.net  

Directors 
 # 1: Tom Moran 

603-819-9349 tjmoran12@comcast.net 

# 2: Steve Sousa 
603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

# 3: Chris Gordon 
603-778-3047 cfgordon@comcast.net 

# 4: Jeff Gersbach 
603-382-3312 jgersbach@gmail.com 

# 5: Scott Thornbury 
603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Chief Range Officer: John De Young 
603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

FFL Order Information: Earl Tibbetts 
603-382-8024 ertibb@myfairpoint.net  

Newsletter Editor: Piney Woods 
603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Archery League & GSB: Scott Rogers 
603-642-3011 scottndiane@juno.com 

CMP: Steve Sousa 
603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Cowboy Action & 22 Plates: Piney Woods 
603-659-2096 piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Firearms Training: John Faro 
603-382-1071 pistolman@aol.com  

Hall Rentals: Sharon Theobald 
978-374-8061 Shootinlady655@aol.com 

Hunter Ed: John Cull 
603-329-5136 jhculljr@msn.com  

Pin Shoots: Sharon Theobald 
978-374-8061 Shootinlady655@aol.com 

Pistol League - Centerfire: Dick Chavers 
603-362-4867 rachavers@comcast.net 

Pistol League - Rimfire: Steve Sousa 
603-772-5422 shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Rifle League: John DeYoung 
603-642-3246 johnmdeyoung@comcast.net 

Trap: John Cull 
603-329-5136 jhculljr@msn.com  

Tom Moran 
603-819-9349 tjmoran12@comcast.net 

Winter Trap League: Ron Sevigny 
603-474-1168 ron7e@comcast.net  

2010 Winter Trap Tournament 

Every Sunday at Noon 
starting January 3rd 

10 Week Tournament 

50 Targets per Week 

$15.00 per Week 

Weekly Prizes 

An Awards Banquet will be held at the end of the Tourney 

Call or write Ron Sevigny at 603-474-1168 or ron7e@comcast.net 

Mark your calendars, as CPF&G will 
once again be hosting Indoor Bowling 
Pin Shoots this year. If you haven't tried 
this, come on down and check us out. 
You’ll get hooked! 

We shoot on two Thursdays each 
month, from January thru September.  
Doors open at 6:00 pm, shooting starts 
at 6:30, and all matches are open to the 
public. The cost is $7.00 per centerfire 
gun and  $5.00 per .22 rimfire gun. 

Indoor Pinshoots 

2010 Matches 

14 January 28 January 

11 February 25 February 

11 March 25 March 

8 April 22 April 

13 May 27 May 

10 June 24 June 

8 July 29 July 

12 August 26 August 

9 September 23 September 

www.cpfgtravel.com 

•Book flights, hotels, and cars 

•Take a cruise or tour 

•Order Red Sox and Patriots tickets 

•Send flowers, gifts, or fruit 

•Plan a hunting or fishing trip 

Using cpfgtravel.com instead of Travelocity or Expedia 
is a great way to raise funds for the Club. 

For more information, call or write 
Sharon Theobald at 978-374-8061 or shootinlady655@aol.com 
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Newsletters by Email and/or the Internet 

Many CPF&G Club members receive their newsletters via 
email. This is the best way to receive up to date and timely 
information, and to save the club money, time, and effort. The 
electronic version of the Newsletter is usually sent out two or 
three days after the monthly General Meeting, but the 
hardcopy version may be mailed as much as a week later. 
Another plus for the electronic version is that it’s in color, it’s 
much easier to read, and the website and email links are ‘live’. 

If you'd like to be added to the email list, or if you’ve already 
signed up but you’re not receiving your newsletter, contact 
the editor, Piney Woods, at piney@pineywoodsplace.com. 

You can also access the Newsletter in the Members Only 
section of the Club’s website. 

Simply go to http://www.countrypondfishandgameclub.com 

and click on the "Members Only" tab.  

Enter the indoor range door code 
(with asterisk) that’s printed on 
your membership card and you’ll be 
able to read not only the current 
month's newsletter, but previous 
issues as well. 

Contestants Wanted 

The Club will host its annual Chowder 
Fest on 16 January 2010, from 17:00 to 
18:30. 

We need people who want to share 
their personal chowder creations. All 
types of chowder are welcome: corn, 
clam, fish, seafood, or anything else you 
might come up with. Bring a crock for 
sampling.  

Contact Sharon Theobald 
978-374-8061 

ShootinLady655@aol.com 

This event is a fundraiser 
for the Club, so there 
won’t be any prizes for the 
winner except "Bragging 
Rights" for the top chef! 

Since this is my first ‘President’s 
Message’, I think I ought to introduce 
myself and let you know a bit about me. 

I have two grown kids and two 
charming granddaughters. I’m a 
Mechanical Designer by trade and a 
Website Designer by choice. I’m also an 
artist working in wood (when I have 
the time). I’ve been shooting since 1955, 
and handloading since 1969. I’m 
currently running the 22 Plate Shoots 
here at Country Pond and I’m also the 
CAS (Cowboy Action Shooting) 
Marshal, running that with the help of 
my Deputy, Wild Bill Blackerby (who 
you may know as Dan George). 
Everyone in CAS has an ‘alias’ and mine 
is “Piney Woods”, which is what I 
usually answer to, as there seem to be 
an awful lot of  ‘Johns’ around. 

It looks like we’re going to have a very 
‘hands on’ Board this year, and I expect 
us to get quite a bit done at the club, 
but we can’t do it all. (Hint, hint.) 

There are four ‘Work Party’ days held 
throughout the year — in May, June, 
September, and October — and a lot of 
work gets done on those days, but only 
if we have enough volunteers. There are 
also ‘Indoor Work Parties’ on Monday 
evenings thru the winter months where 
anyone and everyone is welcome to put 
in a couple of hours. We can also use 
help at our various Club events and 
activities. 

None of these work sessions are 
mandatory, but volunteer workers get 
things done while helping to reduce the 
need for dues increases, to pay outsiders 
to do the work for us. 

As far as activities go, there are plenty 
of fun things to do as well. Starting in 
January with the annual Ice Fishing 
Derby and the Chowder Fest, followed 
by the Chili Cookoff in February, the 
Game Dinner in March, and the 
Spaghetti Dinner in April. There are the 
Indoor and Outdoor Pin Shoots, the 
Archery League, the Winter Trap 
League, the Centerfire Pistol League, 
Cowboy Action Shooting matches, the 
informal Rifle League, the Rimfire 
Pistol League, 22 Plate Shoots, and Trap 
Shooting. There’s something for 
everyone — year ‘round. 

In this newsletter, on the club’s 
website, and posted around the Club 
are contact lists of who to get in touch 
with for any questions you may have 
about any activities. The monthly 
calendar, posted around the Club and 
distributed with the monthly 
newsletter, is a primary source of 
upcoming events and activities. 

I want to thank everyone who 
participated in the election process and 
also to welcome all of our new members 
to Country Pond Fish & Game Club. 
It’s a great place and the members are a 
great bunch of people. 

   — John “Piney Woods” Carr 

President-Elect’s Message 

Trap Shooting 

Open to the Public 

Saturdays   13:00-15:00 
Sundays   10:00-12:00 

$3.50 per round or 
get a 10-round card for $30.00 

For details, contact 
John Cull   603-329-5136 

Tom Moran   603-819-9349 
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FEDERAL 

The Obama administration has reversed 
the official position of the US regarding 
the UN Small Arms Treaty. Previous 
administrations were opposed to this 
treaty, because it would place authority 
over all small arms transfers in the 
hands of the United Nations, trumping 
the United States Constitution’s 
guarantees under the 2nd Amendment. 
Ultimately, the UN’s Small Arms Treaty 
is designed to register, ban, and 
confiscate firearms owned by private 
citizens. The only place to stop this 
treasonous usurpation of American’s 
rights is during the ratification process 
in the US Senate. 

We could fill an entire newsletter with 
other unconstitutional measures being 
considered by the pols in Washington 
DC. We’d suggest you go to the “Gun 
Rights Organizations” websites listed 
elsewhere in this issue. 

NEW HAMPSHIRE 

H-2196-R - To prohibit the open 
carrying of a firearm in a public 
building. This will be heard by the 
House Criminal Justice and Public 
Safety Committee. You can reach them 
via http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/house/
committees/committeedetails.aspx?
code=H26 

MASSACHUSETTS 

There are currently over 60 firearm 
related bills thaty have been filed in the 
Commonwealth - some good, most bad. 
The GOAL website http://www.goal.org/ is 
the place to find information on these 
issues. 

Gun Rights Organizations 

“A well regulated militia, being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the people to 
keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed.” 
   - United States Constitution - Amendment II - ratified 1791 

American Sheepdog .........................http://www.forum.americansheepdog.com/CCW/Forum/ 

Citizens Committee for the Right to Keep and Bear Arms........... http://www.ccrkba.org/ 

Gun Owner's Action League (MA)......................................................... http://www.goal.org/ 

Gun Owners of America .................................................................http://www.gunowners.org/ 

Gun Owners of New Hampshire............................................................http://www.gonh.org/ 

Jews for the Preservation of Firearms Ownership ............................... http://www.jpfo.org/ 

Maine Gun Owners Assoc .................................................................... http://www.mgoa.com/ 

National Rifle Association ............................................................http://home.nra.org/#/home 

National Shooting Sports Foundation ................................................... http://www.nssf.org/ 

Pink Pistols .........................................................................................http://www.pinkpistols.org/ 

Second Amendment Foundation............................................................... http://www.saf.org/ 

Second Amendment March (19 Apr 2010) ................http://secondamendmentmarch.com/ 

Second Amendment Sisters .............................................................. http://www.2asisters.org/ 

USA Carry............................................................................................ http://www.usacarry.com/ 

Women Against Gun Control...............................................................http://www.wagc.com/ 

Political Concerns 

A resident New Hampshire “Pistol/Revolver 
License” is valid in all of these states. 

CPFG FFL 

Fees & Rules 

Firearms up to $600: $10 

Firearms $601 & up: $15 

Ammo & Accessories: 5% 

All Transfers: $10 

Notice: Members who purchase thru 
the Club will incur an additional $20.00 
charge if products are shipped to the 
Club via FED/EX. Ask for UPS or USPS. 

Members who order firearms 
themselves, to be delivered to the Club, 
must require the sender to include an 
invoice or other form describing the 
firearms’ make, model, caliber, serial 
number, and name of sender. A form for 
this purpose is available at the club . If 
this data is not included, the firearm 
will be returned to the sender, and a 
$10.00 charge will be assessed to the 
Member. 

Indoor Archery 

League 

The Indoor Archery League will start 
up on 5 January with an organizational 
meeting at 19:00 in the Clubhouse. 
We're looking for some new members 
to join us and have a fun night out. 
Anyone can join, even if they've never 
shot before. 

The League shoots every Tuesday at the 
CPF&G Clubhouse from 19:00 to 22:00, 
January thru April.  

For more info 
contact 

 

 

Scott Rogers  

603-642-3011  

scottndiane@juno.com 

CPF&G is continuing our NRA Membership Drive. As an NRA 
affiliated club, it is important for us to support the NRA. By 
joining the NRA through CPF&G, $10 of the $35 fee is paid back 
to our club. Contact Lois DeYoung at 603-642-3246 or 
loisdeyoung@comcast.net 
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Name the Name the Name the Name the 
Newsletter!Newsletter!Newsletter!Newsletter!    

We’re having a contest to 
name the Club Newsletter! 

Please submit your incredibly clever 
suggestion(s) to 

piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

before 
10 January 2010 

Reloading Supplies and Ammo Order 

CPF&G will be placing an ammo and reloading supplies order in late January. If 
you would like to participate, you can see a sample of what is available to order at: 

http://www.cacassociatesinc.com/index.html 

Once you determine your needs you can place your order via e-mail to 
cfgordon@comcast.net  Please CC: tjmoran12@comcast.net 

Be sure to include all pertinent information including quantity, etc. 

Reloading Supplies example: 

Manufacturer SKU # Item Details Qty 

Cheddite  primers #209 5,000 

Nosler BN 30150 bullets 30 Cal 150gr Spitzer 100 

Remington RXP12 wads  2,000 

Ammunition example: 

Manufacturer SKU # Caliber Bullet Wt (gr) & Type Case Size 

Magtech 357A 357 Mag 125 gr Jacketed Hollow Point 1,000 rds 

Orders will be placed for ammunition in case lots only. 

You can place orders via e-mail to Chris and Tom starting 4 January 2010. 
All orders must be received no later than 22 January 2010. 

CPF&G Club Annual 

Chowder FestChowder Fest  
16 January 2010 

5:00 pm to 6:30 pm 
at the 

Country Pond Fish & Game Clubhouse 
82 Pond Street, Newton, NH 

Adults $ 5.00 - Children 10 and under $2.50 

We’ll also have a house chowder, crackers, 
desserts, and coffee, so come hungry. 

This event is open to the public.  

All types of chowder are welcome: corn, clam, fish, seafood, or anything 
else you come up with! Please join in. Bring a crock of your “secret family 
recipe” for contest sampling, and support your club! 

Contact Sharon Theobald at 978-374-8061 or shootinLady655@aol.com 

22 Plate Shoots 

Current Division Leaders 

SHOOTER RELAYS AGG 
 SHOT SCORE 

Iron Sighted Bolt Action Rifle 
Ray Carter 1 56 

Iron Sighted Handgun 
Doug Reiner 3 93 
Alan Denzel 2 54 
Steve Stefanik 1 38 

Iron Sighted Lever Action Rifle 
Alan Denzel 3 136 
Steve Stefanik 2 107 
Bob Heckman 1 70 

Iron Sighted Semi-Auto Rifle 
Jeff Theobald 2 109 
John Carr 1 56 
Bob Heckman 1 56 

Red Dot Sighted Handgun 
Larry Cromwell 1 49 
Jeremy Ruelas 1 39 
Jim Landers 1 35 

Red Dot Sighted Semi-Auto Rifle 
Norm Schimmel 3 157 
John Wixon 3 157 
Michael Tennis 3 145 

Scoped Handgun 
Cliff Bissonette 2 61 

Scoped Semi-Auto Rifle 
Rich Skowronski 3 222 
Walter Nordstrom 3 205 
Ken Black 3 205 
 
Division rankings are based on the best 
three relays shot throughout the season. 
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Classified Ads 
These ads are provided by Country Pond Fish & 
Game Club solely as a service  to its members. The 
Club accepts no responsibility or liability for any 
items that may appear herein. Any transactions 
occurring as a result of such advertising are 
strictly between the buyer and seller. 

FOR SALE 

Kel-Tec P11 9mm pistol, grip extension, gun/
mag holster, IWB belt clip, original box, 
manual, gun lock. Fired less than 20 times - 
$200. 

Steve Sousa at 603-772-5422 or 
shooter1911@hotmail.com 

Jard 1 lb trigger assy for Ruger 10/22 - $175 

Two 30rd 10/22 mags - $10 & $15 

Rich at richs@reseng.net or 603-965-5457 

Beretta 682 Gold E Combination Trap 
Shotgun, left handed cast and palm swell, 30" 
over/under, 34" single barrels, Graco recoil 
pad, factory chokes and case - $3,750 

Contact Chris at cfgordon@comcast.net or 
978-764-0195 

Spartan 310 O/U shotgun, hardly fired, in 
great shape - $350 
Browning gun case, $160 price tag still on it - 
$120 

Contact George Schiller at 603-642-3462 

AR-15 complete UPPER only, 7.62 x 39mm, 
16” barrel, muzzle brake, 7 mags - $550 

2000 Dodge Ram 1500 club cab pickup,  
sprayed in bedliner, fiberglass cap, 4WD, 5.2 
V8, 5-speed, A/C, power everything, towing 
pkg, AM/FM/CD/Cassette, multi-CD changer, 
132,150 miles - $6000 or BO. 

Contact Piney at 603-659-2096 or 
piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

WANTED 

S&W Model 25 or 25-2 revolver 
Contact Chris at cfgordon@comcast.net or 
978-764-0195 

Send your classified ads to: 

Newsletter Editor 
Country Pond Fish & Game Club 

PO Box 124 
Newton, NH 03858 

or email to: 

piney@pineywoodsplace.com 

Ads may be edited as space requires. There is a 
small charge for service ads. Contact the editor for 
current rates. Ads must be received by close of 
business on the Friday after the monthly General 
Meeting to be included in the next Newsletter. 

Country Pond Fish & Game ClubCountry Pond Fish & Game ClubCountry Pond Fish & Game ClubCountry Pond Fish & Game Club    
AnnualAnnualAnnualAnnual    

Chili CookChili CookChili CookChili CookChili CookChili CookChili CookChili Cook--------OffOffOffOffOffOffOffOff        
Saturday 20 Feb 2010Saturday 20 Feb 2010Saturday 20 Feb 2010Saturday 20 Feb 2010    
5:00 pm to 6:30 pm5:00 pm to 6:30 pm5:00 pm to 6:30 pm5:00 pm to 6:30 pm    

Adults $ 5.00Adults $ 5.00Adults $ 5.00Adults $ 5.00    
Children 10 and under $2.50Children 10 and under $2.50Children 10 and under $2.50Children 10 and under $2.50    

We will have a “House Chili”,We will have a “House Chili”,We will have a “House Chili”,We will have a “House Chili”,    
bread, nacho chips, & coffeebread, nacho chips, & coffeebread, nacho chips, & coffeebread, nacho chips, & coffee    

The public is welcome!The public is welcome!The public is welcome!The public is welcome!    
To enter your chili, contactTo enter your chili, contactTo enter your chili, contactTo enter your chili, contact    

Sharon TheobaldSharon TheobaldSharon TheobaldSharon Theobald    
978978978978----374374374374----8061 or8061 or8061 or8061 or    

shootinlady655@aol.comshootinlady655@aol.comshootinlady655@aol.comshootinlady655@aol.com    

2010 CPF&G Ice Fishing Derby 
24 January 2010     07:00 - 15:00 

(Ice and Weather Permitting) 

Registration opens at 05:30 at the Clubhouse 

Registration fee $7.00 

Door Prizes for All Children under 12 

Food available on and off the ice - Bait available in Clubhouse 

NO Bass 
NO power augers before 07:00 

NO lead sinkers under 1 oz 

Judges' decisions are final 

$500 in cash prizes 
Largest Pickerel/Pike: $250 

Largest White Perch: $125 

Largest Yellow Perch: $75 

Largest Miscellaneous Fish: 

Questions? 

Contact John Faro at 603-382-1071 
or email pistolman@aol.com 

For ice out info call 603-382-5681 
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(Please Check One) 

 � Individual � Family (Member & Spouse) � Life 

 � Permanent � Military � Honorary 

  
MEMBER #: _____________ NAME: ______________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY: _________________________________________________ STATE: ________ ZIP: _________________ 
 
PHONE: _______________________________________________ 
 
E-MAIL: ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Do you want your Newsletter delivered via email? � YES � NO 
 

Are you a member of the NRA? � YES Membership #:  _________________________________ 

 � NO 
 

 
 
RENEWAL FEE (If submitted by 31 Dec 2009): Individual:  $125.00 Family:  $187.50 
(Renewals submitted after 31 Dec 2009 must include an additional $50.00 initiation fee.) 
 
 Make checks payable to: Country Pond Fish & Game Club  
 and mail to: Vice President - Country Pond Fish & Game Club, Inc. 
  PO Box 124, Newton, NH 03858 

 
For questions or additional information: Sharon Theobald 978-374-8061 or Shootinlady655@AOL.com 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

For Credit Card payments: VISA    or   Master Card   (circle one) 
 
Card Number: ___________________________________________________Expiration Date: _________________ 
 
Name as it appears on card:______________________________________________________________________ 
 
(Credit Card information will be removed and shredded after payment is made.) 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Country Pond Fish and Game Club, Inc. 

P.O Box 124 

Newton N.H.  03858 

603-382-5681 

A National Rifle Association Affiliated Organization 

As a member of Country Pond Fish & Game Club, I agree to abide by all of the established and 

prescribed rules and bylaws governing the safe handling and/or shooting of firearms on Club property. 

I further agree to accept the punitive consequences of any act or omission on my part that may violate 

those prescribed and established rules and bylaws. 
 
________________________________________________ ____________________________ 
(SIGNED) (DATE) 

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY: Check # ____________ Paid by Credit Card � CARD ISSUED � 


